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Press Release
July 16, 2001

Telia will not appeal UMTS license decision - Sweden must maintain the pace of its UMTS network rollout

Telia will not appeal the decision made by the country administrative court in Stockholm in which the court ruled that the UMTS licenses allocated by the National Post and Telecom Agency (PTS) should stand.

"We will now put more effort into developing the network co-operation we started with Tele2 and utilise our technical competence to ensure that our customers gain access to the new UMTS services that will be made possible with the new third-generation technology," commented Telia CEO Marianne Nivert in a statement.

The Swedish government recently invited UMTS operators in Sweden to participate in a dialogue to discuss Sweden's possibilities to maintain its world-leading position in information technology. In the invitation, the government also mentioned a few of the unclear issues concerning UMTS licenses that have emerged in the wake of the court's decision.

"It's urgent that the rollout of UMTS networks in Sweden gains momentum and the government's initiative can have a major influence on this," said Marianne Nivert.

The analysis that was conducted in conjunction with the court's verdict indicates that the county administrative court concluded that Telia was right on several significant points, and that the criticism aimed at the PTS for its license allocation process was justified. The review also shows that Telia has ended up in a "Catch 22" situation, in which the court states that the PTS made mistakes by not communicating the content of reports made by consultants, which were of importance for the way Telia's license application was evaluated. At the same time, the court chose later not to consider Telia's clarification of points brought up in the consultants' reports.

Although Telia has a reason for appealing the court's decision, Telia chooses to refrain from driving the court case further. The government's initiative to discussions between UMTS operators and legislators will hopefully lead to greater clarity in licensing terms than continuing the appeal process.

Although Telia's utmost intention is to refrain from further appeal, it may be necessary if another operator chooses to pursue the license allocation issue further. In this case, Telia will be forced to appeal the PTS's decision in order to protect its rights if the appeal is continued.

_________________________________________

For further information journalists can contact:

Ingrid Stenmark, Head Legal Counsel Business Area Mobile

via Telia's Pressoffice +46 8 713 58 30

Telia is the leading Nordic communications company challenging technology to liberate you in life and business. In 2000, Telia's sales totalled SEK 54,064 million and the number of employees was 29,868. Telia is quoted on the A-list of the Stockholm Stock Exchange.
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